View Point Tennis Club Board Meeting Minutes
December 3, 2013, 3 p.m.

President, Ramona Rees, called the meeting to order.

Roll call was taken.

Those present were:  Ramona Rees, Deena Burns, Maria Bitman, Pam Ouellette, Ron Lane, Bonnie Boushele, Don Foley, Doug Wiebe, Blaine Murray, Gary Hagert, Gene Rees, Bob Brownell, Judy Nixon, Ken Gamble, Chuck DeWolf, Donna Lesko, Jim Gerhardt, Maureen Sharp, Diane Hudson, Al Warren, Heather Shute, Linda Hohn, Clive MacRaild, Jody Sander, Linda Decker, Joe Morton, Jan Allan, Dale Bowen, Bev Latrace.

Absent: Ali Garcia, Sue Twyman, Bob Boa, Rachelle Bigelow, Pickles Tuell, Ron Stewart, Kathy Johnson, Steve Johnson, John Coombs, Jim Eggen, Cyrene Moore, Roger Vigland.

Secretary’s Report – Pam Ouellette

Diane Hudson made a motion, seconded by Linda Decker, that we accept the minutes of the previous Board Meeting as posted on the website.  Approved.

Treasurer’s Report – Maria Bitman

We have 308 members.

Capital Fund

$7,713.15

General Fund

$6,008.19

Langdon Sports Fund
$1,186.44

Petty Cash

$123.46

Total


$15,031.24

Vice President’s Report – Deena Burns

Tournaments
· Unfortunately we had to cancel the tournament with Greenfield due to rain.
· We’re hosting VDO on December 14th – the last Saturday tournament of the year.

· The holiday mixed doubles tournament will be Jan. 2, 3 and 4th.

· Ken Gamble explained new procedures for the in-park play-offs for the SVE end-of-season tournament (Farnsworth).  The format will be round robin.  If there are 2 to 4 entrants, 3 sets will be played with a second deuce sudden death.  If 5 or more entrants, pro sets will be played.

Christmas Dine and Dance

· Saturday night, December 7th.  227 tickets have been sold.  Don’t forget to bring non-perishable food for the food bank.

Sunshine Acres donations have been collected and will be delivered.  A report on the delivery will be given at the next meeting.

Court scheduling

· Include unit number

· Don’t sign up for other people

· Call Deena with any problems
Ranking sheets – are due so please send them in to Deena.

Coaching

· Free training sessions are to be held by Chris Langdon and Ryan for all those who coach.  Sign up is necessary as we need to know numbers.  They’re to be held this weekend.

· In January and February free clinics will be held for each level.

The ramp has been built on court 10 by Bobby Oakley – many thanks.

Our Christmas decorations at the courts are thanks to Donna Lesko and Joy Doubleday.

Dale Bowen gave a presentation on our pro program (Chris Langdon).  His company is now called the Arizona Tennis Academy.  Dale asked all captains and co-captains to encourage their members to take lessons as we are very lucky to have a professional for our club.
Maureen Morton has found another suitable shirt for us to consider for our uniforms.  This one is a better material, not fitted and can be ordered in future years.

President, Ramona Rees

A reminder that our next General Meeting is again changed from a Monday to Tuesday.  It will be Tuesday, January 14, 2014 at 7 p.m. in the multi-purpose room.  Our last General Meeting will be held on Monday, March 10, 2014 at 7 p.m. in the Kokopelli Room.

EVSTL report

· A new rule is being considered that there have to be line 1 players at each match.  From discussion it was felt that our club did not want this new rule.
Kitchen cleanup – the black bags in the trash cans on the patio are not being replaced and the garbage is not being emptied.  This must be done by each home team.  Remember every team has to have a member with their food handlers license.  

Borrowed players should be from other teams of the same level when possible.  Only bring up players from a lower level as a last resort.
Expenditures

· new windscreens and netting for the East Courts are to be paid for by the park to a total of $2,123.49 thanks to Cheri.  

· Cheri also requested an estimate for the sun awning over the bleachers on courts 1 and 2.  The estimate of $4,779.00 is to be submitted to Cheri for consideration.

· New equipment has been purchased for the courts including hand held tubes to pick up balls, orange cones, practice discs and additional ball holders for all 10 courts.  A new water filter has also been purchased for the coffee sink in the West kitchen.
Ed DeWald 

· Larry Beres is now our webmaster.  He can work on the upkeep of our web from his home.  Any immediate concerns, call Ed.

· Changes have been made to the directory.  Please check it again, any new changes must go through the usual channels – Team Treasurer, Club Treasurer, then Ed.

We were advised when sending group e-mails, to send them with blind copies (bcc) for computer safety.

MOTION TO ADJOURN at 4:05 p.m. proposed by Chuck DeWolf and seconded by Ken Gamble.  Approved.

